


Should an ITD officer for any reason cease to hold one of the necessary qualifications or 
move to a post which is not within ITD, they will no longer qualify for the higher spine 
point. 

The provisions of Civil Service Regulation G9 Undertaking to Repay Financial Assistance 
apply to this incentive. 

The additional pay spine points would be calculated as follows:-

HEO - an increase of two pay spine points (including 2% market adjustment) at the time 
of qualification and this date to be treated as the incremental date thereafter. The limit of 
the HEO grade pay spine to be capped at two points ( +2% market adjustment) above the 
current limit for that grade. 

SEO - an increase of two pay spine points at the time of qualification and this date to be 
treated as the incremental date thereafter. The limit of the SEO grade pay spine to be 
capped at two points above the current limit for that grade. 

All officers who are in receipt of the above additional pay spine points would still increase 
their pay spine point on promotion under the normal terms and conditions (one point 
above spine point). 

There will be no requirement to repay the additional incentive payment if an officer leaves 
ITD. 

Eligibility of Existing Postholders 

There are currently two qualified HEOs within ITD and they will receive the two additional 
pay spine points (including 2% market adjustment) with effect from 1 April 2014 and retain 
their existing incremental dates to bring them into line with this qualification and retention 
incentive. 
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For clarity, those appointed after 01 April 2016 the grades will be capped as follows:

HEO capped at 2 points above Pay Band 19

SEO capped at 2 points above Pay Band 25
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